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1. The garden has grown to provide gardening space for 60 gardeners (we have doubled the number of gardeners in just 5 years).

2. We continue to support the Old Strathcona community through weekly donations of produce to the Youth Empowerment & Support Services, hosting representatives of the National Cities in Bloom on July 19 and engaging our neighbours at a future open house on the reclaimed land design.

3. Water well project: As of September 30, 2014 a shed has been built to house the well and water tanks and solar panels have been installed that will provide power to the pump. The pump is not yet installed.  At our next Steering Committee meeting on October 1 we’ll plan how we will manage the water in the  2015 gardening season.  The well construction was funded by NPDP grants and funds received from Garneau Community League, Queen Alexandra Community League and the former Edmonton Parks and Playground Society.

4. Reclaimed land: SCCL passed a motion to amend the League’s Tripartite Agreement to include the reclaimed land as an expansion of the community garden.  (Land that was being used as an informal roadway was rezoned to Parkland in December 2013.)  The Steering Committee has been working with our city contact to complete a Public Involvement Proposal and Project Plan that will complete the City’s requirements for the garden expansion.  The design for the reclaimed area includes additional raised beds and wide grass paths to support gardeners with mobility issues, as well as space for several in-ground half plots and a common area.  Following a season of construction and soil preparation, the reclaimed land will be ready for gardeners in 2016.  Gardeners’ fees as well as any leftover grant money will fund this development.

5. The SRCG has struggled this season when our efforts to increase the number of plots for community members conflicted with the  expectations of the original gardeners that were grandfathered into the new community garden model in 2009. We believe that documenting all decisions and updating our policies will clarify things for all gardeners going foward. 


